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BACKGROUND INFORMATION/FISCAL IMPACT 

(Includes reason for proposal, as well as any unique statutory requirements) 

 

This bill sets a maximum rate of 1.4% for the transfer tax in Prince George’s County. The County’s 

existing transfer tax rate is 1.4%, but current law provides a reduction in that rate of one/tenth of a 

percent per year beginning in fiscal 1998 and continuing through fiscal 2001. Legislation was passed 

during the 1997 Session of the Maryland General Assembly which authorized the County to continue 

the transfer tax rate at 1.4% without a scheduled reduction in the rate. This bill would allow Prince 

George’s County to continue receiving the revenue it  currently  collects from its 1.4% transfer tax.  

The transfer tax  generated  $36.3 million in FY 1996. County  transfer tax revenue would  increase  
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by an estimated $2.6 million in FY 1998, this being the difference between assessing the transfer tax 

rate at 1.4% and reducing it by one-tenth of a percent.  In the absence of this legislation future 

transfer tax revenue yields could fall by this same magnitude each year through 2002. 
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